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Agricultural Employment 
Farm Bureau is working to educate the Cal/OSHA Standards Board about the need to revisit safety 
standards for autonomous agricultural equipment.  After rejecting two petitions on three years to 
revise the 1975-vintage driverless/furrow-guided tractor regulation, the Standards Board has 
agreed to add to the agenda of a Standards Board meeting in early 2023 a stakeholder discussion 
about the issues around safe use of autonomous agricultural equipment in California agricultural 
workplaces.  We’ll report our progress early in 2023. Staff: Bryan Little, blittle@cfbf.com  
 
CAFB and Farm Bureau-affiliate Farm Employers Labor Service (FELS) are working with partners in 
California agriculture to present education on the implementation of AB 2183, card check for 
unionization of agricultural employees, signed by Governor Newsom in September.  The first 
training event will occur in Fresno at the C.P.D.E.S Hall on December 21 at 1 PM.  Ron Barsamian 
of FELS’ Group Legal Services Program partner firm Barsamian & Moody will draw on decades of 
experience with the Agricultural Labor Relations Act and representing and advising farm employers 
on union activity to educate attendees about the implications of AB 2183.  Simultaneous Spanish 
will be provided, and supervisors and Farm Labor Contractors are encouraged to attend.  More 
trainings will be scheduled soon.  You can register here.  Staff: Bryan Little, blittle@cfbf.com 
 

Climate Change 
The California Air Resources Board (CARB) will be hosting their December meeting next Thursday 
the 15th at 9:00. The Board will consider approving the 2022 Climate Change Scoping Plan along 
with considering whether to certify the Environmental Analysis prepared for the 2022 Scoping Plan 
(including adopting the California Environmental Quality Act findings and statement of overriding 
considerations). The plan recommends a suite of actions to reduce anthropogenic emissions by 
85% below 1990 levels and achieve carbon neutrality in California no later than 2045. This is the 
second of two Board hearings on this item. As part of this agenda item, the Board will consider 
delegating to the CARB Executive Officer the task to collaborate with the Natural Resources Agency 
in establishing the expert advisory committee required by Assembly Bill 757 to advise the state 
regarding carbon sequestration and other nature-based climate solutions to greenhouse gas 
emissions. 

This item is scheduled to be heard on Thursday, December 15. Because the length of public 
testimony cannot be predicted in advance, this item may continue on Friday, December 16. CAFB 
will be participating in the hearing and testifying on the Scoping Plan. Staff: Chris Reardon, 
creardon@cfbf.com  
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Forestry & Wildfire 
The California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection (CAL FIRE) awarded Sierra Pacific 
Industries (SPI) a $3 million grant to advance production of tree seedlings in California. This grant 
leverages SPI’s investment in the first phase of a more than $10 million state-of-the-art nursery to 
be built and operated by SPI in Siskiyou County’s Gazelle, CA. The nursery will specialize in 
production of native conifer seedlings for forest restoration, research, and conservation projects.  
This new nursery will help address the need for additional seedling production in a short amount 
of time. Production will ramp up over the first several years with 6 million seedlings projected to 
be sown in 2024, followed by another 12 million seedlings the following year. The nursery, 
expected to be fully operational by 2026, will be capable of producing 25 million seedlings annually. 
Additionally, it will employ about 10 full-time people and as many as 110 seasonal workers, which 
is a benefit to the rural community of Gazelle. Staff: Peter Ansel, pansel@cfbf.com 

Pesticides 
On December 21st, the Department of Pesticide Regulation (DPR) will be holding a virtual 
stakeholder meeting on the recently released Mill Alternatives Concept Paper.  The focus of this 
paper is to look at redesigning DPR’s Mill Assessment which funds the department.  The study is 
suppose to identify options for the structure, sources and levels of funding necessary to fulfill it’s 
mission to protect human health and the environment.  Feedback on this  will inform the 
development of this study and it must be sent via email at, Projectmillstudy@cdpr.ca.gov by 
January 13, 2023.  CFBF staff will be actively participating in this discussion and will be submitting 
comments before the deadline. Staff: Chris Reardon, creardon@cfbf.com  
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